INDEPENDENT EXAMINATION OF THE KENNINGTON, OVAL AND

VAUXHALL NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

EXAMINER: Jill Kingaby BSc (Econ) MSc MRTPI

Examination Ref: 02/JK/KOVNP

Marilyn Evers Chair Kennington, Oval and Vauxhall Neighbourhood Forum

Byron Green Secretary Kennington, Oval and Vauxhall Neighbourhood Forum

Steven Heywood Lambeth Council

Via email

30 July 2025

Dear Ms Evers, Mr Green and Mr Heywood

Following the response from the Forum of 7 July 2025 and the completion of my site visit earlier this week, I remain concerned about the issues raised in my questions 1 and 3 (letter of 23 June 2025) and the responses provided by the Forum. In my view, the points I have raised have not been adequately addressed and this view was reinforced by visiting the designated area and trying to work from the mapping and plans provided.

I consider the necessary clarify would be achieved if Inset Maps were utilised on an Ordnance Survey map base, probably at a scale of 1:1250. I therefore request that the Forum, in conjunction with the Council (as holder of the necessary Ordnance Survey licence), look at how the points I have raised might be addressed, which I may potentially recommend for replacement/inclusion as one or more of my Proposed Modifications.

In the interests of transparency, may I prevail upon you to ensure that a copy of this letter is placed on the Neighbourhood Forum and Lambeth Council websites.

Thank you in advance for your assistance.

Yours sincerely

Jill Kingaby

Examiner